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Sunday, 13 May 2018: The Ascension of the Lord - Year B 

Dear families, 

 

The feast of the Ascension is not just an opportunity for us to look back on how we have tried 

to fulfil the command of the Lord to go out to the world. Indeed, this feast is primarily 

focused on where we are going from here on in. The Ascension promises us that just as the 

Father raised Jesus from the dead, so too the Father, Son and Spirit will welcome us into 

heaven as well, to be at Christôs right hand for eternity. This parable demonstrates the point.  

 

In 1939 a father and son were famous art collectors. When World War II broke out, the son 

volunteered. In 1944 the son died in battle while rescuing another soldier. A year later, a 

young man came to see the father. óSir, you donôt know me but I was with your son when he 

died. I want you to know he didnôt suffer.ô  

óI know you both loved art, and though this isnôt much, I want you to have it.ô He gave the 

father a package. Inside was a portrait of the son. It was rough work, but the father welled up 

with tears. óIt was the least I could do for your son because he saved my life.ô  

A few months later, the father died. At the art auction which followed, investors gathered 

from around the world. The first item up for bid was the portrait of the son.  

The auctioneer tried to start the bidding, ó$200 é $100 é Any bids? Any at all?ô The 

investors called out, óSkip this one. Where are the Rembrandts?ô Just then a man spoke up 

from the back. óIôll give you ten dollars for the painting. Itôs all the money I have.ô It was the 

gardener at the fatherôs estate. So the auctioneer brought down his gavel. óSold for ten 

dollars!ô An investor called back, óCan we now get on with it?ô 

But the auctioneer continued, óThe auction is over. According to the will, whoever bought this 

painting would inherit the estate, including all the art.ô 

No matter what they said the wealthy investors couldnôt buy their way into the inheritance. 

Only the one who had the eyes of love, and knew what he was looking at, inherited everything 

the Father and Son had to offer.  

 

May we go out from this Feast of the Ascension so confident of our spiritual inheritance to 

come, that we lavish its riches on all we meet right now. Because when it comes to Christôs 

kingdom, thereôs plenty for everyone. 

 

Please note as we are organising enrolments for 2019 it is important that ALL families  indicate, via caremonkey, 

their intention to return next year. This is for all year levels. If you have a year 6 leaving but a younger child 

staying please indicate YES as this form is per family not per student. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 

Term 2: 
 

P&F Meeting: Tonight 

7.30pm at RACV in 

Spring Creek Room. All 

Welcome 

 

Foundation Reading 

Workshop: Tues May 

15 @ 9.15am in the hall. 

More info below 

 

Foundation Mass: Wed 

May 23 @ 9.30am St 

Therese Church. Parents 

Welcome 

 

Cyber Safety 

Presentation: Wed May 

30 @ 7pm-8pm in the 

school hall 

 

School Closure Day: 
Fri June 15 

 

An up to date Calendar 

can be found on our 

school website.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mass Times in Parish 
Anglesea: Sat 6.00pm    
Torquay:  Sun 8.45am & 

10.30am 
Grovedale: No Mass                        
Parish Phone 
Number: 9412 8444 

http://www.sttorquay.catholic.edu.au/


 

Motherôs Day Lunch: 

Thank you P and F Mother's Day luncheon. It certainly was a wonderful day and everyone looked stunning. It was also 

wonderful to have such an inspiring guest speaker - Kristy van Es. I am sure that everyone in that room was moved by her 

passion and dedication to help others in such dire circumstances. It also has made us grateful for all that we have. She was 

overwhelmed with your support too. Great job by the organizing committee. 

 
Head Lice: 

We have had several cases of head lice reported to the office this term in all year levels. Please regularly check your 

children for head lice. If eggs are detected you must treat them before returning your child to school. All children with 

long hair past their shoulders should wear their hair tied back to help prevent the spread of head lice. 

 

Foundation Parents Reading Workshop: 
Next Tuesday May 15 at 9:15am we would like to invite Foundation Parents who are able to come along and attend a 

Reading Workshop in the school hall. 

 

The format will involve the chance to observe your child in a óliveô reading lesson, as well as talking with teachers and 

engaging in a óQuestion and Answerô session and being shown a short film on óReading at homeô. We will also visit 

Grade 1/2 while they are in a Literacy lesson. 

 

The Foundation Team 

 

Student Wellbeing: 

As you would know the mental health and wellbeing of young people has been well publicised lately. The media has 

correctly highlighted this as an area of concern. The World Health organization predicts that by 2030 depression and 

anxiety will be the major reported diseases. It is important that we all focus on building strategies for managing  the  

many issues which young people have to deal with.  

St. Therese has a wonderful school community and this is one of the most powerful preventative factors along with 

families and peers. St. Therese has worked with ñProject Thriveò and itôs founder- Andrea Downie to develop a 

Wellbeing Strategic Plan. Part of this involved the Geelong Principals travelling to óThe Green Schoolô with Andrea. 

(Noel will be commenting on this impact over the next few newsletters.) 

 

St. Therese wellbeing Vision: óWe are an inspiring, thriving community that encourages growth and wellbeing  

through positive relationships, hope and spirituality.ô 

As a catholic school our faith also anchors us and brings hope to all that we do.  

As the new Learning Diversity Leader part of my role is to highlight any useful resources and to make explicit the ways  

in which we can help our children. So keep looking in each newsletter as I will endeavour to do this.  

 

Upcoming Event that may help in this area - Cyber Safety. Cathryn Hastie (Surf Coast Youth Resource Officer, Torquay 

Police) will present some cyber facts after working with groups of students on Monday and Tuesday - Wednesday May 30 

7-8pm - All welcome. 

 
At St. Therese all learners have the opportunity to inquire, discover, grow and be Christ-centred 
Jan Fagan 

 



 

Interschool soccer: 

On Friday April 27, the grade 6ôs played division soccer against Nazareth Primary School. The Nazareth students and 

teachers came to our school and sports teacher Leigh set up a temporary soccer field. 

The girls played their 40 minute game first, and won it 2-0 in a great game. Everyone played really well, but Abbey 

O'Hanlon was the star playing a ripper game, scoring the 2 goals. The first was in the play, and the second goal was a 

great shot from a penalty. 

People from the other year levels came and watched on the sidelines, cheering. It was a fun game and everyone enjoyed it 

and played in good sportsmanship. 

 

Lila Burns and Isabel Joseph 

 

 
Tee Ball: 

On Friday April 27, 9 boys in Year 6 travelled 

to Nazareth to play T-Ball. We did really well 

winning both games to advance through to the 

next stage of competing (division).  The stand 

out performance was Cooper Pretlove who 

took three catches in a row to dismiss the 

opposition.   

 

Will Montebello & Jai Adams 

 

 
Soccer: 

On Friday April 27, the Year 6 boys played a soccer game against Nazareth. The game was played on the St Therese 

school oval. In the first half Nazareth scored a goal and in the second half Dylan Mahoney scored a goal for St Therese to 

even out the score. The remainder of the game was played without any goals scored meaning a penalty shootout was 

required to determine the winner. 

Gian Carpani was the goal keeper and Lucas Powell was the penalty taker. Nazareth had their shot first but they missed! 

Then Lucas Powell shot and scored!!! Everyone on the team came over and started congratulating him because St Therese 

had won the game! We really enjoyed the opportunity to play against Nazareth. 

 

Gian and Lucas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



OSHC and what it means to Camp Australia 

Outside School Hours Care can be a vitally important program for children and families who need affordable care. OSHC 

makes it possible for parents to work or attend to other commitments, secure in the knowledge that their children are 

being cared for by qualified educators in a safe and supportive environment. 

All OSHC services must meet the stringent requirements set out in the Education and Care Services National Act and 

Regulations, as well as the National Quality Standard. This ensures that the OSHC curriculum enhances learning and 

development outcomes for each child. 

But that doesnôt mean that every activity or program should be scheduled. Having already spent the day in a classroom, 

kids need some space to explore their own interests ï sports, craft or cooking ï rather than being taught more information 

(unless thereôs homework your child needs help with!). 

Itôs a time to form friendships outside their immediate classmates, to grow and learn, or to try something new. All the 

programs at Camp Australia are offered onsite, so your kids can leave the classroom and be playing soccer, eating a 

healthy snack or learning how to play a board game within minutes of the bell ringing. 

To find out more about our program, view fees and to register visit www.campaustralia.com.au   

From the Team at Camp Australia 

 

Community News: 
 

ñNazareth Social Justice Group ï Aboriginal Workshop  presented by Delsyie Lilyst, a Gunditj 

Mara woman, on Sunday 27th May at 2.00pm at St Therese Church, Lisieux Place. Are you 

concerned about Aboriginal justice but lacking knowledge of the real situation? Donôt know what 

can be done? Think that too much is already done for Aboriginal people? Then this event is for 

you. Come along and learn more, learn what you and we,  might  do. But please take the challenge 

to come along and perhaps be challenged!! See the flyer on the notice boards for more information 

or contact us at jochannetts@bigpond.com ò 

 

 

St Bernardôs Church annual Book Fair - Sun 20th May 

Clairvaux School Hall, Reynolds Rd. Belmont    8am to 3.00pm 
Come along & browse through a huge selection of second-hand books - fiction,  

non-fiction & childrenôs - all at bargain prices.   

Jigsaw puzzles, board games, DVDs & CDs & a CAKE STALL. Something for everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


